

To all EPSU Affiliated unions in Spain

Ref.: JWG/cb

Brussels, 24 October 2018

Dear colleagues,

On behalf of EPSU, I wish to express our solidarity and support for the strikes in Spain's prison services on 24 and 26 October, 6, 8, 13 and 15 November.

The deterioration of working conditions, pay and health and safety in Europe's prisons is putting at risk the well-being of prison staff as well as of prisoners.

In Spain, the fact that all the Spanish unions representing prison staff have joined forces to call for a series of strikes indicates the seriousness of the matter.

Collective bargaining must be the tool to address the many conflicts in prisons, not the least the rise of violence against staff, and improve pay for all prison staff concerned.

We expect now the government's relevant ministries to engage in genuine negotiations with our Spanish affiliates and comply with the commitment it has taken both in public and in Parliament to do so.

I wish you a successful strike, there is no doubt that the thousands of workers in prisons deserve respect and a pay rise.

In solidarity

Jan Willem Goudriaan **EPSU General Secretary**

EPSU is the European Federation of Public Service Unions. It is the largest federation of the ETUC and comprises 8 million public service workers from over 260 trade unions across Europe. EPSU organises workers in the energy, water and waste sectors, health and social services and local, regional and central government, in all European countries including the EU's Eastern Neighbourhood. It is the recognised regional organisation of Public Services International (PSI). For more information please go to: http://www.epsu.org.

Europäischer

Öffentlichen

Gewerkschafts-

verband für den